

Village President Keith T. Giagnorio

Village Clerk Sharon Kuderna

## **Trustees**

Dan Whittington, Dist. 1 Michael A. Fugiel, Dist. 2 Reid Foltyniewicz, Dist. 3 Bill T. Johnston, Dist. 4 Robyn Pike, Dist. 5 William "Bill" Ware, Dist. 6

Village Manager Scott R. Niehaus

"Our shared Vision for Lombard is a community of excellence exemplified by its government working together with residents and businesses to create a distinctive sense of spirit and an outstanding quality of life."

"The **Mission** of the Village of Lombard is to provide superior and responsive governmental services to the people of Lombard."

## VILLAGE OF LOMBARD

255 E. Wilson Ave. Lombard, Illinois 60148-3926 (630) 620-5700 Fax (630) 620-8222 www.villageoflombard.org

December 1, 2016

Mr. Louie Veneziano H&H Electric Company 2830 Commerce Street Franklin Park, IL 60131

Dear Mr. Veneziano,

The Village of Lombard's current Traffic Signal Maintenance contract is due to expire on December 31, 2016. After this twenty-four (24) month contract, it was our intention to open bid next year's contract. However, the Village has valued the commitment and excellent service that H&H Electric has provided the village over the past few years. The Village would consider waiving the open bid process and extending the current Traffic Signal Maintenance Contract, effective from 12:01 a.m. January 1, 2017 until 12:00 midnight, December 31, 2017, under the same terms, conditions, and unit pricing as specified in your optional second year bid proposal awarded on November 20, 2014.

Should you agree with this request, please sign and seal your acceptance of the above conditions and contract, and return one (1) original document for our records. Please ensure that the Village has your updated insurance, bond, and certification documents for the above dates.

Accepted this 15th day of Dec Individual or Partnership	ember	2016 X
By Louie Veneziano	President	Position/Title
By Lenny Veneziano	Vice President	Position/Title

H&H Electric Company

Company

If you have any questions about this letter, please contact Matthew Lew, Civil Engineer, at (630) 620-5740.

Sincerely,

Keith Giagnorio Village President